WEST BYFLEET HEALTH CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Held in the conference room on 12 March 2015
	1.
	Welcome to new members 
Chair – Liz Reynolds, Wey Family Practice Manager

            Janet Lake, Madeira Medical Practice Manager

            Elisabeth Hawkey, Parishes Bridge
            Alison Turner – IT & Support Manager (Minutes)



	2.
	Minutes of Last Meeting – Elisabeth Hawkey
Check-in Screens – we now have new check-in screens thanks to The Friends (charity).
Telephone System – the third party supplier is nearing finalising upgrade.  
Care Quality Commission Inspection – The practices have not received a visit as yet, the list for inspection visits will be published at the end of March.
Emma Jackson, Ashford St Peters, attended the last PPG meeting – the merger of Ashford St Peters and Royal Surrey hospitals has been put on hold.  A review will take place in August.
   

	3.
	Friends and Family Test 
This is a Government survey which patients of GP practices can complete.  There is a local survey and a national survey (www.iwantgreatcare.org) the practices do not get involved with this one.  ‘I want great care’ survey is continuous and patients can also select individual GPs to make comment on.  The practices were pleased to see the comments from the national survey as this gives a much clearer reflection on the service the practices are providing.  
Wey Family Practice results – local survey received 79 responses.  62 would recommend the practice to friends and family.  There were 113 responses returned for the national survey which is a 43% response rate.  The practice received 4.5 stars out of 5.  Answering of calls was the main comment.   

Madeira Medical Practice – 45 responses.  39 would recommend the practice to friends and family.  There were 102 responses for the national survey which is a 41% response rate.  Positive comments were received for answering calls and positive comments on reception staff - friendly and helpful.

Parishes Bridge Medical Practice – local survey received 36 responses.  The practice received 4.5 stars.  All comments were positive about GPs and reception staff.  There were 132 responses returned for the national survey which makes a 48% response rate. 
A PPG attendee commented that he had not been asked to complete a survey and he had visited several times over the last 6 months. 

There was a suggestion to put a link to the Friends and Family survey on the Vision Online Services (where patients request repeat prescriptions and make online appointments) web page.  Alison Turner will ask the third party supplier if this can be achieved. 
Elisabeth Hawkey (Parishes) and Janet Lake (Madeira Medical) advised all, they are looking into a texting service.  Wey Family Practice already has a texting service.  A PPG member queried the use of texting.  Liz Reynolds advised that the service has been in place for a long time and the practice is sending 400 texts a week – only 3 comments have been received from patients in this time, querying why they are receiving texts. 

	4.
	Primary Care Foundation – All
An independent company has been employed by our Clinical Commissioning Group to look at the capacity of appointments for all 42 practices in our group.  The three practices have been assessed and the following are the outcomes:
Wey Family Practice – If someone rings for a routine appointment, there is a wait of 4-5 days.  If someone rings for a routine appointment for a specific GP there is a longer wait.  The practice have 60% of appointments available for book ahead and 40% of appointments available for book on the day.  The practice has 5 staff answering the telephones.  Its proving more difficult to manage patient’ expectations.  
Madeira Medical Practice – this practice also have 60% of appointments available for book ahead and 40% of appointments available for book on the day.  Dr Braiden is retiring in June and many patients are booking for Dr Lynch.  From recommendations, the practice has changed the way they do some home visits.  The Primary Care Foundation is impressed with capacity and answering of telephones.

Parishes Bridge Medical Practice – the practice triages calls from patients requiring a same day appointment.  This means GPs triage calls and patients receive either a telephone consultation or booked an appointment to be seen that day.  Appointments for book ahead are running at 3 weeks, when there is a bank holiday, the book ahead appointments run at 4 weeks.  Recommendations for changes to the appointment system have been made and changes will be phased in gradually.  The practice has 5-6 staff answering calls. 

All 3 practices have the option for a telephone consultation appointment.  Patients can also book appointments online using Vision Online Services (patients must register for this service with their practice reception by bringing with them a photo identification document).  Through Vision Online Services, patients can also access their medication and allergies record.  Eventually, this service will be expanded to provide test results.
In the coming years, being able to see a GP between the hours of 8am – 8pm may be introduced.
A PPG attendee suggested providing a rotation of GPs to see A&E patients at the Health Centre.  It was explained that there is to be a locality hub at Woking Community Hospital which will be manned by GPs.  The hub will be used by all practices in the Woking locality.  It is intended to integrate patient care with care in the community, such as District Nurses and charities.  

         

	5.
	The Friends of West Byfleet Health Centre
The Friends is a charity raising funds for medical equipment and services which are not usually met by the NHS.  In the last year the Friends have purchased:
Hand held spirometers

Ipads (for home visits)

Auto check-in screens

Vaccine fridges

BP machines

Coagucheck machine

Attendees were asked for any ideas for future equipment/services requests to be put to The Friends.  


	8.
	Any Other business
Car Park – due to abuse of the car park and mostly affecting disabled bays, changes to the use of the car park were brought in last week. Parking control is being provided by a company called Secure Parking.
Lobby Notice Board – provides information on health topics of the month for patients.  Members commended the practices for providing such useful information for patients. 


	9.
	  Date of Next Meeting – Thursday 11 June at 6.30pm


